
Update: September 1, 2025  

Mid-Coast Sea Turtle Rescue (MCSTR)  
Mitigation Project – Progress Report 
 

Since the last progress report on February 28, 2025, the Mid-Coast Sea Turtle Rescue has 
responded to 14 reports of stranded turtles (non-cold stunned), bringing the total number of 
responses to 22 stranded turtles in 2025. Of the 22 stranded turtles, 5 were found alive and 
transported to either the Gulf Center for Sea Turtle Research in Galveston or the Amos 
Rehabilitation Keep (ARK) in Port Aransas. Of the 5 live turtles, 2 were Loggerhead, 2 were Green 
and 1 was a Kemp’s Ridley hatchling. The dead turtles were 10 Green, 3 Loggerhead and 1 Kemp’s 
Ridley. Three of these were transported to the ARK for necropsy as requested. 

Twenty Texas Sea Turtle Hotline Signs were 
produced and are in the process of being 
installed at boat ramps and fishing piers 
throughout Calhoun, Matagorda and Refugio 
Counties. Grant funds have been utilized to 
purchase rescue supplies and volunteer 
appreciation gifts (caps) for the upcoming 
2025-2026 cold stunning season. Also 
purchased with grant funds are MCSTR 
stickers with the Texas Sea Turtle Hotline 
number and a newly developed trifold 
outreach material about Texas Sea Turtles 
(see below).  

Mandated training is planned by the Sea Turtle 
Stranding and Salvage Network State 
Coordinator for October when all current and 
new volunteers are required to attend this 
training. The MCSTR will conduct its annual 
volunteer meeting in November to train 
MCSTR volunteers on local procedures.   

 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by 
Brigid Berger, MCSTR Coordinator 
9/1/2025 



 


